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Inside this issue:

The Museum Buildings are open every Sunday afternoon from 1 to 4 this summer and through September..

The next sale will be the BOOKS on September 11 and 12.  Get those books you have fin-
ished with, out of your house and make room for the ones you’ll be buying at the sale!
They can be dropped off starting now, so when you’re ready, call Sue Lisk (862-9705) and 
someone will come let you in.  If you can spare some time to get the books set up or to sell, 
please tell that to Sue Lisk, or Sue Hoskins (862-9437). 

There will be some CDs of the music of the Endicott Johnson era available at Historical Society meetings 
for $15.00.  See more about them on another page.

The September 15 meeting program will have Betty Welsh telling us about the Old School in 
Maine.  It was a four room school that stood behind where the J. Ralph Ingalls building does 
now.  It had a big bell which is still around.  We can be sure there will be lots of what ever 
there is available to look at, at her presentation.  

Maine was a center of business and population, so it needed more than a one room school 
would provide.  The one room school we have to show was not from the immediate area of 
Maine.  It resided near the intersection of Campville Road and Cafferty Hill Road.

A trustee meeting will take place at 2:00 on Sunday September 13.

We will be having a Christmas stuff sale the first week of November.  Please start digging out things you no 
longer use for your holidays.  We plan on being open Thursday evening and Friday and Saturday daytime.  
This one will take place in the meeting room of the Museum, entering by way of the ramp.  That will give us 
electric lights and heat, as needed.  Call for times to deliver things…..785-9207,  862-9437, or  862-9705

If you have had work on your house or another place you are involved with, and you are very pleased with the 
people who did it.  Please give the name to Tom Kotasek  or president Sandy Rosek..  We will be needing to 
hire work done on our buildings.

We are now trading News Letters with the Town of Binghamton Historical Society, so you may be seeing 
something from their’s that is of special interest.

You’ll be seeing a nice high tec. Recorder being used to record some meeting programs.  It is available for oral 
history gathering.  It is provided by the History Channel, and came to us via the Center for Technology.  It is 
on permanent loan to us.  

http://www.pdfonline.com/easypdf/?gad=CLjUiqcCEgjbNejkqKEugRjG27j-AyCw_-AP
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Other Happenings of Interest to Historical Society Members

The EJ Shoe Tunes CD is now available at $15.00.  It is an hour and a half of a tremendous collection of the kind of music people 
would expect to hear at an Endicott Johnson function “back in the day.”  You will hear Anita Shipway’s voice in the EJ Shoe 
Tunes chorus put together to record some EJ songs, and Nancy Berry’s telling about her father’s connection to the recreation pro-
grams of the Endicott Johnson Shoe Company.  They will be available at some of our program meetings and at the Johnson City 
Senior Center.

Meetings are taking place to receive thoughts and ideas of persons interested in a future for the J. Ralph Ingalls School Building.  
It has been cleaned and repaired a great deal over the summer and is ready for serious direction.

Meetings are the third Monday of the month, and the next one will be at the Town Hall, September 21 at 7:00.    Call Nancy 
Berry (862-4527) for more information.

In a Binghamton art show pairing poems and photographs addressing the same subject, one of the subjects is the inside of our 
mill. The show will be in the River Muse Cafe near the No.5 Restaurant ( closer to the river.), and it will hang until the 18th of 
September.

The Maine American Legion will begin its fish fry dinners October 2, and the third Saturday Chicken and Biscuit dinners will be 
starting then too.  
The next Maine Lodge of the Masons Roast Beef dinner will be Sept 12, 4:30 TO 6:00
They are every month.

There is, on the internet, a nice piece written by Mike La Porte, Professor Emeritus at SUNY and an Endicott Boy.  The title, The 
Mob on the Nob, The Mafia I Knew  tells what it is about.  As a reminder to those who were here when the Apalachin raid hap-
pened and an introduction to some local history for other folks, it is very helpful.  AmericanMafia.com is the place to look or just 
Google the whole title along with his name.  

http://www.pdfonline.com/easypdf/?gad=CLjUiqcCEgjbNejkqKEugRjG27j-AyCw_-AP
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What a wonderful project the vintage fabric sale turned out to be!  If you weren’t able to work on it you 
missed the days and days of “Christmas mornings” as people pulled things out of boxes and yelped and 
sighed and grinned all over.  Then when the customers started coming, it was almost the same thing.  We 
sold a tremendous amount of stuff on the two days scheduled and then, after everything had been taken 
down, it was decided to give it one more day the following weekend.  

Next year we will do it again, certainly.  We have kept needles and lace and buttons to go into that one, and 
still-left-over fabric will get another chance of sale during the Park Manor Garage Sales on September 19. 

Our pledge as a Historical Society is to preserve history and to make it available to the people.  This kind of 
sale actually fills a number of those criteria.  Hearing someone saying, “Oh, that’s ‘double knit?’ I remem-
ber hearing of that.” really brings to mind what a little way back we need to go, for something to become 
historical!

A lot of work went into getting the word of the sale to people who teach sewing, doll collectors, shops 
which sell “Victorian” items and other things in that style, Scout leaders, clever Christmas present makers, 
and on and on.  It really did work, as we found we had customers from a wide area.  Many people said they 
hoped we would do it again. 

And, oh, the service of making a way to get those things to someone who can use them….  All of us in the 
“down sizing” time of life are so happy to have a place to send our wonderful/useful/beautiful supplies.

A list is already being kept, of people who especially asked to be notified beforehand, of the next fabric 
sale.  If some one has spoken to you about it, you can e-mail their address to Anita Shipway at     Brush-
cut1@juno.com   or write it down for her.  If there is no e-mail address, a phone number will do.  We’ll 
have someone making phone calls too, though remember that once the list is in the computer, it is but the 
poke of one button to contact everyone on the list. 

http://www.pdfonline.com/easypdf/?gad=CLjUiqcCEgjbNejkqKEugRjG27j-AyCw_-AP
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History of Present Societies
in Maine

(part 2)

Reprinted from “A Short History of
Maine, New York” 

(Chapter 8)
Compiled by Shirley L. Woodward
Historian, Town of Maine, 1973

Note: We are planning to re-issue the 
book this chapter is from.  We under-
stand there are some awkward to read 
bits and some seemingly not right sec-
tions.  Please look for such spots, as 
you read it, and point them out to Sue 
Lisk so they can be addressed for the 
new publication.

To Contact Sue:  Sue Lisk, 2625 Main 
St., P. O. Box 275, Maine, NY  13802, 
or E-Mail at Slisk@stny.rr.com or 
Phone at (607) 862-9705.

HISTORY OF GIRL SCOUTS IN MAINE AND 
UNION CENTER 

In 1940, Troop 52 was organized in 
the Town of Maine and the first 
meeting was held at Mrs. Kenneth 
Koons' home, as she was the leader. 
It had ten girls attending the 
Brockett Hollow School. They were a 
lone troop as they were so far from 
Endicott, thus having to pay $25.00 
a year plus 50 cents a girl to reg-
ister. The first year the girls had 
a box social and a puppet show to 
raise money. They entered competi-
tion in Endicott and won 1st place. 
They also entered a competition in 
Binghamton collecting tent caterpil-
lar nests on twigs and won. 

In 1941-54, Troop 52 met in Maine 
Central School. Mrs. Warren McGregor 
was the troop leader and the troop 
was noted especially for its sing-
ing. By this time they had become 
part of the Endicott council and did 
not have to pay the $25.00 fee. 

In 1945, in this area five new 
troops were organized. Three Brownie 
troops, and an Intermediate troop 
and a Senior troop were started. 
Mrs. Ira McKeeby led the Senior 
troop. These troops met at noon in 
the schools, and every girl in Maine 
and Union Center could join. Mrs. W. 
David Crockett had a Girl Scout Cho-
rus Club sing at council meetings 
and on T.V. Mrs. James Babbitt had a 
Girl Scout Band and the Marionette 
Shows were on T.V. nineteen times. 

Between 1945-61 a Girl Scout Day 
Camp was instituted. A camp was held 
at Marean's Grove. Mrs. Robert Kjel-
guard was the first camp director. 
Mrs. William Ellis was the second 

director. 

During 1961-64 the Scout Council of 
this district operated all day 
camps, and at this time the Maine 
and Union Center camp was closed. 

In 1965 the Maine Kiwanis Club 
started buying camping equipment for 
the youth groups and now all Junior, 
Brownie and Cadette Girl Scouts can 
camp at the same time. 

In 1965-66-67 Troop Camp was held at 
Greenwood Park for Juniors, Cadettes 
and Seniors. 

During 1968-69-70 Troop Camp for all 
Girl Scouts was held at Town of 
Maine Grove. Several groups have 
back packed in the Catskills, canoed 
in the Adirondacks and hiked the Ap-
palachin Trail in Pennsylvania. 

In National and Council events our 
Girl Scouts from the Maine and Union 
Center troops have been represented. 
These troops have taken many trips 
to nearby historical sites, includ-
ing nine trips to Washington, D.C., 
and Williamsburg three times. 

Under Community Service rendered by 
the Girl Scouts in this area are: 
Play Kindergarten, teaching camping 
skills at the State Hospital, aides 
at Ideal Hospital and leaders of 
Intercity Troops. Over 5,000 hours 
of volunteer community service were 
contributed by the girls of the 
Maine-Endwell Senior Troop #6 in the 
first five years they were regis-
tered. The Maine girls have done 
well in Regional and National compe-
tition events. Four girls, Denise 
Edwards, Elaine Welch, Marcia Bell, 
and Dot Gemmel, were chosen to rep-
resent New York State at the All 
State Rendezvous in Wyoming in 1969. 
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Koon, Mrs. 
Doris Barre and Mrs. W. David Crock-
ett accompanied the girls on this 
trip. 

Mrs. W. David Crockett received the 
"Thanks" badge from the National Or-
ganization in May of 1968 and in 
March 1972 at the annual Juliette 
Lowe Observance Mrs. Kenneth Koon 
received this award. The "Thanks” 
badge is the highest award given by 
the National Girl Scout Organization 
to volunteers for service in adult 
girl scouting. 

By Mrs. W. David Crockett and 

Mrs. Kenneth Koon 

BOY SCOUT HISTORY 

The First Scout Troop formed in 
Maine, New York, was Troop 212 of 
Region 2 Council No.368 of Susque-
nango Council Boy Scouts of America 
and was instituted February 24, 
1941. It was sponsored by the Ashlar 
Club of Maine Masonic Lodge #399. 

The meetings were held in the 
schoolhouse on Church Street every 
Wednesday evening. The original 
troop had eighteen members. 

The first year the scouts collected 
waste paper, specialized in first 
aid and signaling instructions for 
emergencies. 

In 1943 the scouts were sponsored by 
the Fellow-Craft Club of Masonic 
Lodge #399 F & AM. 

In 1951 the Troop meetings were held 
at the Grange Hall in Maine, New 
York. 

In 1958 the Scouts moved their meet-
ings to the Masonic Temple where 
they have held their meetings ever 
since. 

Throughout the years the Boy Scouts 
have participated in Firemen Field 
Days' parades, Memorial Day parades 
and other civic functions. They have 
had pancake suppers to raise money 
for equipment, etc.; also Ice Cream 
socials and public dinners. They 
have been an asset to our community 
for the last 30 years, and their 
present membership is 30 boys. 

MAINE CUB SCOUT HISTORY 

The Cub Scouts, Troop #212, was 
formed and chartered March 16, 1950. 
They are sponsored by the Fellow 
Craft Club of Masonic Lodge #399 F & 
AM. 

The troop meetings are held at the 
Grange Hall in Maine, every fourth 
Friday of the month. 

There were 29 members of the Cub 
Pack in the first year of Cub his-
tory in Maine. They are: Thomas 
Luce, Gordon Beckhorn, Philip Parr, 
William Anderson, Jr., Owen Loomis, 
Clark Gardner, Jerry Prentice, 
George McKeon, Karl Reester, Merritt 
Sulger, Richard Holden, William 
Wordworth, David McKeon, Bryant In-
galls, Ronald Lewis, Thomas Reitmer-
fer, Ken Reester, Douglas Crockett, 
Raymond Payne, John Lainhart, Jr. , 
Elwin Rivenburg, Roger Moyer, George 
Adams Jr., Dennis Lee, Ralph Rose, 
James McGregor, Francis Zimmer, and 
William Garrier. 

As their service to their community 
the Cubs have taken their place in 
Memorial Day parades and Firemen 
Field Day parades. The pack has had 
ice cream socials and public events 
to earn money for equipment, etc. 
Presently the cubs have 49 members. 

by Norman Burgland - Cub Master 

PIONEER GIRLS OF MAINE 

Fortalice #1631 

http://www.pdfonline.com/easypdf/?gad=CLjUiqcCEgjbNejkqKEugRjG27j-AyCw_-AP
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Pioneer Girls is a club program for 
girls in grades 3- 12. The aim of 
this organization is to put Christ 
in every phase of the girls' lives. 
It is a nondenominational interna-
tional organization with headquar-
ters in Wheaton, Illinois. The age 
groups meet separately and are di-
vided as follows: 

I. Pilgrims            Grades 3- 4 
2. Advanced Pilgrims   Grades 5- 6 
3. Colonists        Grades 7– 8- 9 
4. Explorers     Grades 10- 11- 12 

In all the achievements, crafts and 
skills, there is application to the 
Christian life based on Bible prin-
ciples and standards. 

The Maine Fortalice #1631 was 
started in 1957 with one guide work-
ing with grades 3- 6. A few years 
later grades 7- 8- 9 were added. The 
Explorer Group, grades 10- 11- 12 
was not started until fall of 1969. 

      by Mrs. Merle Ward 

AMERICAN LEGION POST #1390 of MAINE 

The American Legion Post #1390 of 
Maine received their charter January 
24, 1946. Harold Bunts was the first 
Commander. The rest of the charter 
members were: Oscar Adams, Stanley 
Apgar, Gerald Ayres, Frederick Camp-
bell, Russell Cokely, Emerson Com-
stock, John Cornell, Paul Cornell, 
Morris Corson, Merle Dingman, Dur-
ward Dence, William Ellis, Alexander 
Dudek, Chester Dudek, Robert Fenton, 
Reginald Green, Donald Hardy, Norman 
Hill, Joseph Kanabroski, Harold 
Keville, Steve Kupkovich, Vaughn 
Lainhart, Ivan Lee, Donald Lewis, 
Richard Luce, Henry Ludington, Wal-
ter Mather, James Mikels, Raymond 
Mills, Frank Prentice, Arthur Ran-
kin, George Rogers, Eddie Rozelle, 
John Rutkowski, Durwood Smith, Stu-
art Wilkins, James Wiwigac, Nathan 
Young, Robert Zimmer and Warren 
Zimmer. The first meetings were held 
in the old Town Hall in an upstairs 
room. Soon after, land was bought 
for the Post from Fred Haskins. The 
lumber for the building came from 
the woods of Robert Fenton after the 
Hurricane of 1948. 

The building was started in 1949, 
and money was raised for the build-
ing by holding dances at the school. 
In 1950 the Legion helped to supply 
materials and labor for building a 
new house for a Maine veteran whose 
house had burned. 

Every year they have a big Christmas 
Party for the children of the commu-
nity and make Christmas baskets for 
the needy. Each year they send a boy 
from High School to Boys State. Each 
year they see that a parade and me-
morial service is held on Memorial 
Day in Maine, and they donate time 
and money to all community affairs. 
They are always ready and willing to 

help the returning veterans.

       Mrs. Richard Luce 

AMERICAN LEGION AUXILIARY POST #1390 

The American Legion Auxiliary Post 
1390 was given a charter on January 
2, 1950. The charter members were: 
Beula Rossi, President; Eleanor Fen-
ton, Secretary; Jeanne Green, Treas-
urer; Beula Aten, J Mary Bradley, 
Ida Cornell, Arlene Davis, Kathryn 
Dingman, Alta Keller, Lucille Lewis, 
Beatrice Love, Dorothy Luce, Ruth 
Ludington, Frances Rankin, Ann 
Rogers, Marie Rozelle, Mildred 
Sents, and Gertrude Zimmer. The Aux-
iliary first met in various women's 
homes until the present Post build-
ing was ready. They help the Legion 
with any of their projects, and they 
have hospital equipment — beds, 
wheel chairs, crutches, walkers - to 
lend to people around Maine who need 
them temporarily. 

       Mrs. Richard Luce 

KIWANIS CLUB OF MAINE 

The Kiwanis Club of Maine was organ-
ized in March of 1957 and chartered 
in May 1957. Floyd L. Taylor was 
elected as the first President, Wil-
liam A. Anderson as first Vice-
President, Guilford Woodward as 
first Secretary and Robert Caster-
line as first Treasurer. The rest of 
the charter members are as follows: 

Stanley Apgar        George F. Meyer 
Henry M. Baldwin        Dee Y. Moore 
Clement G. Bowers      Burton Nelson 
George Bright   Stephen A. Patka Jr.           
Elvin Courtright          Elton Parr                            
Richard Crosby           Gail Pettit 
Joseph M. Daugherty       Robert Roe 
Rev. Ralph Gould    Robert F. Powell                      
George A. Haven          Mario Rossi        
Irving R. Henson   James M. Slattery   
Earl H. Ingalls        Frank Stevens     
Kenneth V. Lawton     Earl D. Sutton       
Garth McGregor       Gordon Woodward  
Howard B. Woodward 

This club meets every Monday night 
for a dinner meeting and the ladies 
are invited guests on the third Mon-
day night. For the first two years 
the club met in the Masonic Temple 
of Maine with the Eastern Star put-
ting on the meals. Since June 1959, 
this club has met at the Broome 
County Airport in the Voyager dining 
room. 

Maine Kiwanis sponsors three annual 
events — a Pancake Supper in April, 
Strawberry Social in June and a 
Chicken Bar-B-Q in September. Monies 
earned at these functions are used 
in supporting the Maine Girl Scouts 
and Boy Scouts, the Teener Baseball 
League, Maine-Endwell Relay (track 
meet) and the Key Club at M-E High 
School which was organized June 12, 
1961. 

The Kiwanis also supports local 
civic programs and conservation pro-
jects by planting trees. The club 
gives $50 and a medal each year to 
the best High School Shop Student. 
Kiwanians believe the support of 
youth to be very important and give 
primacy to the human and spiritual 
values of life and promote higher 
standards in schools, business and 
the professions. 

       William Anderson -1972 

NANTICOKE VALLEY GRANGE 

Union Center Grange No. 1153 was or-
ganized December 26, 1908, which was 
an out-growth of a meeting held in 
the schoolhouse for that purpose. It 
was organized by J.E. Evans, County 
Deputy at that time, assisted by 
Master Hovey of the Vestal Grange. 
The success of the meeting was 34 
charter members. They were: Mr. & 
Mrs. Rossi H. Oliver, Mr. & Mrs. 
Fred L. Westcott, Mr. & Mrs. M.J. 
West, Mr. & Mrs. Elber Chrysler, Mr. 
& Mrs. George Frederick, Mr. & Mrs. 
Frank Dunning, Mr. & Mrs. Owen 
Shoultes, Mr. & Mrs. George Brooker, 
Mr. & Mrs. Venley McGregor, Mr. & 
Mrs. Allen Woodard, Mr. & Mrs. James 
Chrysler, Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Wright, 
Mr. & Mrs. Wessan Wilbur, Mr. & Mrs. 
John Hendrickson, Clarence Westcott, 
Henry Ingalls, Archie Pitcher, Wil-
liam Wright, Miss Leona Wright and 
Vern Chrysler. 

The first officers elected were as 
follows: Master, George Frederick; 
overseer, Frank Dunning; Lecturer, 
Mrs. Hattie Dunning; Steward, Fred 
Westcott; Assistant Steward, Venley 
McGregor; Chaplain, George Brooker; 
Treasurer, Elber Chrysler; Secre-
tary, R.H. Oliver; Gatekeeper, O.B. 
Shoultes; Ceres, Leona Wright; 
Pamona, Isa Chrysler; Flora, Laura 
West. 

After the election of officers the 
following committee was appointed to 
find suitable rooms to hold regular 
meetings: Owen B. Shoultes, George 
Brooker, Frank Dunning, George Fre-
derick and Rossi H. Oliver. 

The first two meetings were held in 
the Union Center Schoolhouse, and 
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then rooms were rented in the Whit-
temore Block, Union Center, where 
meetings were held for several 
years. In August of 1909 at a pic-
nic at the Casino, Rossi H. Oliver 
was appointed to manage the ball 
team to play against the Binghamton 
Grange. Also in 1909 the group ap-
pointed John A. Robinson to see 
what the Bradley Creek School house 
could be bought for. The reported 
price was $175.00. 

In 1910 a committee was appointed 
to make plans for building a new 
hall, but these plans never materi-
alized. The matter of a hall was 
brought up again in 1919, and, af-
ter considering different plans, an 
old rake factory was purchased in 
1920. Here meetings were held for a 
time. Then the building was moved 
to a new foundation which had been 
built on a new site — presently the 
corner of Maine Road (Route 26) and 
Nanticoke Road in the center of the 
village of Union Center. During the 
time this building was being remod-
eled, meetings were held in the 
homes of members. A stock company 
was formed to finance the hall. It 
was dedicated in June of 1922 with 
state master Manning as the Dedi-
cating Officer. The hall was never 
fully paid for, and interest in the 
Grange seemed to lag so that in 
1931, the Methodist Church took 
over the hall, but the Grange had 
the privilege of using it at a 
nominal rental. 

In 1940 the Grange was moved to 
Maine, and the present name of Nan-
ticoke Valley was adopted. Meetings 
were held in the old Maine school-
house. Venley C. McGregor was the 
only charter member who had be-
longed continuously since its or-
ganization. This Grange has fur-
nished three Pomona Masters and two 
State Grange officers; George Wil-
liam Young, who was elected Gate-

keeper at the State Grange meetings 
held at Binghamton in 1922, for two 
years and Ralph Young, elected to 
the State Office of Gatekeeper in 
1943, to Steward in 1947 and to of-
fice of Overseer in 1951. He was 
Deputy Grange Master in Broome 
County 1937-43. Mrs. Ralph Young 
was a Juvenile Grange Deputy in
1956. 

Later in 1945 they purchased the 
old Town Hall building which also 
had previously been used as a movie 
house. Grange meetings were held 
here until 1973 when due to de-
crease in membership they decided 
to sell the building and they now 
meet in the Federated Church. 

In 1890 Grange #627, called "Maine" 
Grange was formed with C.N. Guy as 
the first Master and D.C. Fisher as 
the first Secretary. This particu-
lar group did not last very long 
and members were absorbed into 
other granges. 

On May 23, 1932, Union Center Juve-
nile Grange #230 was formed with 
nineteen charter members, eleven 
boys and eight girls, by Mrs. Frank 
Arnold. First officers Master, How-
ard Woodward; Overseer, Alfred Nel-
son; Lecturer, Irene Mills; Stew-
ard, Andrew Sissenstein; Assistant 
Steward, Harold Walters; Chaplain, 
George Mills; Treasurer, Guilford 
Woodward; Secretary, Mildred Young; 
Gatekeeper, Raymond Pearsall; Ce-
res, Zalda James; Pomona, Arlene 
Dyer; Flora, Audrey Dyer; Lady As-
sistant Steward, Jean Young; Ma-
tron, Anna Sissenstein. Other char-
ter members were: Gordon Woodward, 
Donald Nelson, Harold Dyer, Anna 
James, Sarah Mills and Robert Wal-
ters. 

This Grange was an Honor Grange for 
two years. They received a prize 
for the lecturer's book in a Broome 

County contest and in 1939 received 
first prize in the county for all 
state contest entries. 

In 1956 the Juvenile Grange was re-
organized as the Nanticoke Valley 
Grange #679 in Maine. 

HOME BUREAU 

The Home Bureau was formed during 
World War I mainly to help women 
with food rationing problems. In 
the 1920's Anne Philips Duncan was 
the Home Demonstrator Agent for the 
county and came to Maine regularly 
to help the women make hats, learn 
how to upholster furniture, etc. In 
the 1940's the name was changed to 
Broome County Home Extension. The 
group in Maine was active until the 
mid 1960's. 

In 1938 they were the sponsors for 
the first 4- H Club in the Town of 
Maine. 

by Mrs. Dee Y. Moore 
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2009 Dues Are Due
Check the address label to verify that your dues are up to date.

Please use the dues return slip below.   On the top of your address label is printed your dues Paid/Due status 
for years 2008 and 2009.  Your dues may either be mailed to the Treasurer at the address on the Slip or 
given to the Treasurer at meetings (in an envelope with your name on it and the dues slip enclosed).  Please 
note that the dues have increased effective January 2009.

Officers

President:  Sandy Rozek
Vice President:  Alice Hopkins  

Secretary:  Carla Sullivan
Treasurer:  Sandy Halliday

Is this name or address a 
change from your address 
label?

Yes____      No____

2008     2009

Please mail returns to:            Nanticoke Valley Historical Society 
                                            Attn: Treasurer
                                            P. O Box 75 
                                            Maine, New York 13802

$15.00 Single $20.00 Family $50.00 Patron $100.00 Business

The Board of Trustees for the 
Nanticoke Valley Historical

Society

 Each voting board position has a three year 
term.  Three board positions are to be refilled 
each year, providing an ever changing but on-
going board coverage.

 Board members Stan Lisk, Yancy Moore, and 
Charles Hathorn will serve through 2009.

 Board Members Mike McKilligan, Dorothy 
Winans, and Anita Shipway will serve through 
2010.

 Board Members Nancy Berry, Betty Welch, 
and Sue Hoskins will serve through 2011.

Membership Dottie Winans, Sandy Halliday

Finance Dottlie Winans,  Sara Clavez, 
Sandy Halliday

Buildings & Grounds Tom Kotasek,  Stan Lisk

Ways & Means Sue Hoskins, Debbie Stark, Lil 
Ames

Curator - Museum  & School-
house #4

Sue Lisk

Education Sandy Rozek , Carol Sienko

By-Laws Sandy Rozek, Charles Hathorn, 
Anita Shipway, Carol Sienko

Video / Audio Betty and Leo Welch

Town Historian Nancy Rutkowski

2009 Committees

Curator - Mill & Norton Wagon 
Shops 

Tom Kotasek

Endowment Sara Clavez, Carla Sullivan, Larry 
Rice, Mike McKilligan

Special Projects Stan Lisk, Nancy Berry

Newsletter Editors Anita & Dick Shipway
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Business Membership Drive
The Nanticoke Valley Historical Society launched a fall drive to recruit members for the new cate-
gory of Business Membership.  (See the membership form in this news letter)  Initial response is 
very positive.  Please support member businesses, and please consider the Business Member-
ship for any business you may be connected to. 

Welcome Business Members!

Country Wagon                         Lori’s Hair Styling                     NBT Bank
Our Country Hearts                    Alpaca Fantasy World

Business Memberships will be listed quarterly in the Historical Society Newsletter.  Though mem-
berships will run by the calendar year, those joining now will be considered members from the 
time they join through the end of 2009. 

Member businesses will be given first opportunity to promote themselves by sponsoring any His-
torical Society program or event.
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